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Greetings everyone, in the spirit 
of the season, I give you The 12 
Days of Occupational Therapy: 
 
On the 12th day of OT the world 

gave to Oregon: 
 

√ 12 OTs in Coordinated Care 
        Organizations 
√ 11 OTs in Health Care Reform 
        Committees 
√ 10 the number OT is ranked 
        in top 100 best jobs 
√  9 OTs going to San Diego 
√  8 OTs at Legislation Day 
√  7 OT comments on Facebook 
√  6 Legislature Pub Nights 
√  5 new OTAO memberships 
monthly! 
√  4 Continuing Education 
events 
√   3 Hand Therapists reducing 
pain 
√   2 Honored Friends events 
And, Mental Health Parity for all.   
 
  
 
 

More information about the 
aforementioned can be found in 
this edition, on the OTAO web-
site, on the State of Oregon 
website, on AOTA website and 
information sent throughout the 
year.   There are 15 CCOs in 
Oregon at the moment, look on 
You Tube for a video, What CCO 
Transformation Means for Ore-
gon;  we need to continue to try 
and get involved with Health 
Care Reform , see a You Tube 
video about Health Care Reform; 
CNN listed OT as number 10 out 
of 100 for best jobs; let’s all go 
to San Diego in April to the AOTA 
Annual Conference; Legislature 
Day in Salem is February 28th; 
don’t forget to say “hi” to fellow 

OTs on Facebook; 1st Pub Night is 
January 17th in Portland;  don’t 
forget our membership drive, 
check in with your co-workers; 
look for information regarding 
more CE events; big surprise, 
Hand Therapy can reduce pain; 
Legislative Committee, OTAO 
and Pacific are continuing to 
work on formats for retired 
OTs, (Honored Friends) to share 
their knowledge as well as pro-
vide socialization for all of us; 
and we need to remember how 
much we can impact the field of 
mental health. 
 
Happy Holidays! 
--Sara Pickett, OTR/L 
OTAO President 

From the President: The 12 Days of Occupational Therapy  

Visit the  
website 

www.OTAO.com  
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After much thought, my wife 
(and business partner) have de-
cided it’s time to slow down and 
head toward retirement. As a 
result I’m leaving as OTAO’s 
primary lobbyist as the 2013 
session begins. I say “primary” 
because I plan to remain as a 
registered lobbyist for OTAO 
but only in a supporting capaci-
ty for your new lobbyist, Bill 
Cross. 
 

I am extremely pleased that Bill 
has agreed to lobby on behalf of 
OT’s. He brings a wealth of ex-
perience and is one of the top 
lobbyists in Salem. Bill is high-
ly respected as a credible and 
articulate voice for his clients. 

OTAO will benefit greatly from 
his advocacy on behalf of the 
profession. 
 

As I ride into the proverbial 
sunset, I am incredibly grateful 
for the opportunity to have 
worked at the State Capitol on 
your behalf since 1998. But my 
experience with OT’s really 
goes back to 1987 when our 
oldest son, adopted as a baby 
from Korea, was diagnosed with 
cerebral palsy. He received phe-
nomenal care from a cadre of 
occupational therapists who 
helped him over the years. Now 
in my capacity as your lobbyist, 
I have grown to appreciate even 
more the passion with which 

you serve to improve people’s 
lives and the vital role you play 
in the broad picture of health 
care. 
 

In parting I urge all OTAO 
members to appreciate the im-
portance of being involved in 
the political process, despite the 
messiness that goes with it. No 
one is a better spokesperson for 
the people you treat than you 
are. Legislators and regulators 
need your wisdom, even though 
they may not always realize it. 
Please speak up. 
 

Merry Christmas. 
 

Goodbye from John McCulley 

these monoliths he is expected 
to roll out including tax reform 
and comprehensive re-designs 
for the energy sector, public 
safety, justice and corrections 
systems.  There is no viable way 
to have these conversations 
without having them in tandem 
with a hard look at the third rail: 
PERS.  Of particular note, this 
is the first time in his three 
terms as Governor that John 
Kitzhaber will have both legis-
lative chambers controlled by 
his party.  Governor Kitzhaber’s 
move toward moderation and 
pragmatism – which is getting 
results - could create divisions 
in the party if some of the Dem-
ocratic leaders and party stake-
holders (unions, trial attorneys 
and environmentalists) want to 
take more hardline stances.  

2013 promises to be an exciting 
and fast-paced legislative ses-
sion.  A slew of legislative con-
cepts are already being drafted, 
well in advance of the body 
even convening.  That is a sign 
of the times in Salem politics 
these days; with annual sessions 
meeting there is no down time 
for legislators or your advo-
cates.  

 

Bill Cross 

OTAO’s Government Affairs 
Advocate 

Democrats are the Winners in the 2012 General Election 

The 2012 General Election has 
finally come to a close with vot-
er fatigue high across the state.  
Aggressive and well-financed 
campaigns from both parties in 
races at all levels (federal, state 
and local) have closed up shop 
and the dust is beginning to set-
tle... mostly. 

…This fascinating shift in both 
chambers means a challenging 
session lies ahead.  With ideolo-
gies poised to be more at odds 
than not and leadership figures 
who will reflect that, the battles 
are sure to wage over large re-
form issues.  This is not to men-
tion yet the assertive agenda 
that the Governor has and that 
agencies have requested.  Gov-
ernor’s Kitzhaber’s work in ed-
ucation and health care is not 
yet completed, and beyond 
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and anyone else we can coerce! 
 
As we had such an excellent turn out with both 
vendors and attendees, we are currently look-
ing for a different venue in the Portland area 
that will enable us to house the projected num-
ber and make the changes requested.   
 
We are currently looking for new and enthusi-
astic people to join the existing team, so we 
can pass on our knowledge, but continue to 
offer new and exciting ideas. 
 
To be able to improve, we need more OTs/
COTAs from all levels, all fields and all re-
gions, to submit posters, agree to talk, and 
become involved, so that everyone can be 
represented. Last year, we started with having 
some members from further afield join us via 

It was unanimously decided by all who attended 
and completed the feedback forms that this 
was a very successful conference in all as-
pects: financially, quality of speakers, length & 
order of conference, plus the number of at-
tendees, location, facilities, food, etc.  
The Conference Committee wish to thank all 
who presented, attended and/or assisted in 
any way shape or form. 
 
Our speakers all received high accolades and 
have offered to follow up with more in-depth 
sessions, so watch out for more workshops 
offered by OTAO. 
 
We have listened to the all the feedback we 
received and will attempt to, yet again, improve 
on what we achieved this year. To do that, we 
NEED YOU: students, COTAs, OTR’s, retirees, 

Skype, and fully intend on using that or some-
thing similar for this coming  year. We have 
placed all documents on google docs, so infor-
mation is easily shared and nothing can be lost, 
and we have a time line that seems to work.  
 
If you wish to join the team for 2013, please 
contact me by December 20th, 2013 directly 
at: defriezfamily @comcast.net. Our first 
meeting will be held in January, the time and 
date TBD. If you have questions feel free to ask 
away… 
 
I look forward to hearing from you,  
Sally-Ann Defriez  
(Conference  Chair, 2011-2013) 

OTAO Annual Conference: 2012 Conference a success, but 2013 OTAO Committee needs YOU! 

We raised a record this year with over 
$3,100 for student scholarships!!! 
 
Thank you for your support! 
Victoria Eaton 
Silent Auction Coordinator 

A enormous “THANK YOU” to all of the 
people who: 
• Gathered donations 
• Brought donations 
• Made donations 
• And… BID on auction items! 

Silent Auction  

from various occupational paths.  
 
Looking ahead to 2013—We’ll be promoting 
events around the state kicking off with the 
Legislative Pub Night January 17th from 6-7:30 
at Portland’s Mall205 McMenamin’s. Following 
that is Legislators Day, February 28th from 9-3 
in Salem. Look for updates on these events and 
more throughout the year. 
On the horizon—more networking opportuni-
ties/social events; prioritizing and events; 
prioritizing and initiating ideas from our Board 
Trustee (Liz Johnson) after her participation in 
AOTA’s Annual Conference in Orlando. We’ll be 
implementing OT News on the website to high-
light the impact of occupational therapy & 
therapists with stories from practitioners, 

As we wind down 2012, Sarah & Amanda pass 
the Marketing Chair reigns to the capable 
hands of Marissa Gottlob, an occupational ther-
apist who has experience with producing mate-
rials, communications, and web through her 
position as OT at Multnomah County. Amanda & 
Sarah will stay on as marketing committee 
members to assist with the transition and get 
involved to support OTAO’s marketing efforts.  
 
There has been a heavy focus over the past 
year with utilizing the website—discovering 
and refining some of its functions and limita-
tions. We’ve participated as an organization in 
a service day back in April as featured in the 
Spring Newsletter and hope to again partner 
with Rebuilding Together, drawing in volunteers 

students, and the public to share with our larg-
er communities. Additionally, we’ll be looking at 
new streams for revenue to sustain OTAO in 
the face of economic pressures through the 
promotion of OTAO.com and the Career Center 
to potential sponsors.  
 
There are so many ways to connect. Like & 
follow us on Facebook. Keep your membership 
up to date through the otao.com member por-
tal and sign into a forum—multiple special 
interest sections and regions listed. Thank you 
for your participation and making a difference!  
 
Marrissa Gottlob, Sarah Foidel, & Amanda 
Moore 

Marketing... 
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We welcome your feedback.  Please send 
thoughts, comments, ideas to 
otao.viewpoint.editor@gmail.com and we will 
respond as soon as we are able. 
  
Thank you! 

Greetings from your new OTAO Viewpoint 
editors.  If you haven’t heard, three (3) of us 
will be teaming up to fill the job that Lizzie 
Scanlon so capably completed.  We are very 
excited to work with you and also ask for 
your kindness while we learn the ropes. 

Nicole Wandell 
Elisabeth McClure 
Victoria Eaton 

Newbies and Your Viewpoint Newsletter 

mation for RA officials can be found by 
logging into AOTA’s website, clicking on 
“Get Involved/Governance”, then 
“Representative (Assembly” for the RA 
roster or you can call AOTA at 800-SAY-
AOTA (729-2682) ext. 2103.  The deadline 
for submitting motions to be considered 
at the RA Spring Meeting is January 1, 
2013. 
 
 
 
Sean Roush, OTD, OTR/L 
Oregon Representative, AOTA RA 
 
 
 
 

Become an active participant in your 
AOTA “Congress,” the Representative 
Assembly (RA).  Give thought to the pro-
fessional issues you encounter and draft 
motions that you would like to be consid-
ered by the RA at its spring meeting in 
San Diego, California April 24-25, 2013.  
Specific instruction on how to write mo-
tions are found at www.aota.org/
governance/ra. Contact any of the RA 
officials, Sean Roush (Oregon Repre-
sentative) [rous4634@pacificu.edu], or 
Erica Bartleson (Oregon Alternate Rep-
resentative) 
[erica.bartleson@gmail.com] for advice 
on whether your idea should be a motion 
and to discuss appropriate topics and 
issues for policy changes.  Contact infor-

 
 
 

AOTA is in San Diego, CA April 2013! 
 

Register NOW and join your amazing 
Oregon cohort in a sunny spot for 
professional development and a 

break from the rain. 
 

Hope to see you there! 

Call for AOTA Spring Representative Assembly Motions 

 
 

Thursday, February 28, 2012 
 

9:00 AM—3:00 PM 
 

Legislator’s Day 
Capitol Building 
Salem, Oregon 

 
 

Come and learn about how things go in 
Salem, and educate our elected officials 

about the importance of OT! 
 

3 Free CEU’s 
 

 
 

January 17, 2013 
 

6:00—7:30 PM 
 

Legislative Pub Night 
Mall 205 McMenamin’s Pub 
9010 SE Washington Street 

Portland OR  97019 
 

Come and talk about the issues in Salem 
and meet Bill Cross— OTAO’s new  

lobbyist! 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

More information to come. 
 

Check the website and our Facebook 
page. 

SAVE THESE DATES!!!! 



Treasurer Report – For an out-of-
Portland Conference, we did quite 
well at this year’s OTAO Annual 
Conference in Hood River.  Not 
only were there great sessions in a 
beau%ful se&ng and lots of net-
working opportuni%es,  we also 
ne(ed over $22,000!  We so need-
ed this financial boost.  
Last year (July 2011 – June 2012) 
our opera%ng expenses exceeded 
our income, meaning that we 
spent more money than we 
brought in.  Money in is mostly 
conference revenue and member-
ship.  Money out is our lobbyist, 
our office manager and miscella-
neous expenses such as phone, 
awards, post office box, tax prepa-
ra%on, prin%ng/mailing of our con-

ference brochure and spring news-
le(er to all OT’s in the State.  As an 
organiza%on, we are constantly 
looking at ways to cut costs, all the 
while being able to con%nue to 
provide educa%onal/networking 
opportuni%es and advocacy to all 
OT’s in the State.   
This fiscal year is looking 
be(er.  We made more money at 
conference this year than last.  We 
are in the 6th month of our fiscal 
year and are already within $1200 
of what we made with member-
ship all of last year.  But, know 
many members make for more 
opportunity to support our profes-
sion. So, with this said, I encourage 
everyone to assist us with bringing 
in more members.    I have heard 
people say that they cannot afford 

to join OTAO.  Membership for an 
occupa%onal therapist is $70/year 
– divide this out into 12 months, 
this comes to $5.84/month.  CO-
TA’s - $50/year or $4.17/
month.  Students - $30/year or 
$2.50 month.  Don’t know about 
your guys, but I blow this at Star-
bucks at least once a month. 
And, as a final note – I am told that 
we are s%ll looking a treasurer-
elect.  It is not as tough as it 
seems, and know that it is a great 
experience being on the Board.  I 
also promise to hand-hold for as 
long as necessary. 
Jan Cuci%, OTAO Treasurer 
 

Membership costs about a  
Starbucks drink per month.   

Join now! 

Treasurer’s Tidbit 
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We’re on the web: 
www.otao.com 

Mail: 

OTAO 
PO Box 7133 
Aloha OR 9700 

Fax: 

(503) 690-181 
E-mail: 

otao@otao.com 

Printed on recycled paper, the Viewpoint is published by the Occupational Therapy Association of Oregon. 
Editor: Lizzie Scanlon, MOT, OTR/L, PO Box 7133, Aloha OR 97007, Phone: (503) 658-6384, Fax: (503) 690-1819, 
E-mail: egscanlon@gmail.com 

Guidelines for contributions: News and feature articles are welcomed. Submitted articles should be practice 
related, accuracy of information is the responsibility of the authors. Publication of  articles is primarily for 
informational and educational purposes and not for promoting or endorsing one particular technique, proce-
dure or philosophy over another. OTAO disclaims any liability or responsibility for individual use of applications 
or procedures or techniques described. Subject matter presented in “Letters to the Editor” column reflects 
the personal opinion of the author(s) and is not meant to represent the policy or opinion of OTAO. Photos 
should be black and white, at least 3x5 in, with good definition of detail. Deadline for receipt of articles is the 
20th of the month preceding the desired month of publication (contact the editor for details). Submitted mate-
rials cannot be returned. Copies of the newsletter are available from the Executive Office for $10.00  

Subscription Rates: Subscription is a benefit of OTAO members and is included in yearly membership rates.  

Change of Address: Should be provided to OTAO  via mail or E-mail as provided above, or done online by the 
Member. Newsletters are mailed 3 class and will not be forwarded by the post office. Yearly membership is  
renewed in July; applications must be received by November 1 for members to be included in the annual mem-
bership directory. 

Advertising: All ads should be submitted to: Desiree Keplinger, OTAO, PO Box 7133, Aloha OR 97007, or via 
email at: otao@otao.com, by the 15th of the month preceding the desired month of publication. OTAO is not 
responsible for statements made by its advertisers; unless so stated, publication of advertisements doesnot 
reflect an official endorsement of the OTAO. Prepayment must be received prior to inclusion of advertisement. 

Upcoming Events and Deadlines 

Submit an article for publication or an idea to make the 
newsletter a useful and engaging benefit of membership. 
Contact the editors: otao.viewpoint.editor@gmail.com.  

Licensing Board  (OTLB) meeting Friday, November 
4th at the Portland State Office Building.  The Board will 
be presenting at the Friday lunch for CE at the OTAO con-
ference.    If you have any questions, please contact the 
Director, Felicia Holgate 
at Felicia.M.Holgate@state.or.us  or call 971-673-0198.  

January 17: Legislative Pub Night 
February 28: Legislator’s Day 
April 25-28 2013: AOTA in San Diego, CA 
 
 


